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LOCAL GOVERNMENT — OFF-ROAD VEHICLE ACCOUNT 
830. Mr R.S. Love to the Minister for Local Government: 
With respect to the Off Road Vehicle Account (ORVA), can the Minister please advise the current balance of 
this account: 
(a) What is the current status of the Off Road Vehicle Committee? When will the Committee reconvene; 
(b) Was the Committee consulted in relation to recent spending decisions, such as the allocation of $60,000 

to prepare for the online registration of ORVs; and 
(c) Please advise the current timeline for the transition to online registration of ORVs.? 

Mr D.R. Michael replied: 
The current balance of the ORV account as at 26 June 2023, is $821,026,17 
(a) The ORV Committee has recently been appointed and successful nominees have been notified. The first 

meeting of the ORV Committee is expected to occur in early August. 
(b) All recent spending decisions were supported by the former ORV Committee 
(c) The DoT Direct upgrades are complex and the transition to fully online registration is likely to take 

24 months to finalise. DLGSC is working with DoT to determine the feasibility of transitional provisions 
to permit online registration while DoT Direct is upgraded. 

NOTE: 
The ORV Committee has no formal role in funding approvals from the ORV account but the DLGSC considers it 
best practice to seek input from the ORV Committee on all signifcant funding decisions 
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